12/19/2007 10:58:10 AM

Dear Board members:

I believe my email to you two days ago may not have been delivered to everyone, and | am resending
it to make sure everyone receives it.

Attached is a mid-month report, which provides information on how to access materials for the
January Board meeting. Also attached is a revised FY08 budget (which is also referenced in my
report).

Sandy Bloomfield provided me with more clear instructions on accessing background materials for
the Board meeting:

Paste the following link into your browser:
¢ You will be prompted to enter your email address and AAMVA password.
» On the left side of the screen, click the link Documents.
e Click on Agenda.
* Click on Board Meeting January 2008.
 You will see a list of documents.
e To view a document and/or print, click on the name of the document.
¢ To close the document and return to the list of documents, click the back button on the upper
left corner of your screen.

Best regards,

Neil

Neil D. Schuster

President & CEO

AAMVA

office: 703.908.5766; cell: 703.270.8932

AAMVA's members in the United States and Canada work collaboratively to support and improve
motor vehicle administration, safety, identification security and law enforcement.

From: Schuster, Neil
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Sent: Wednesday, December 19, 2007 9:13 AM
To: Schuster, Neil
Subject: FW: Mid-Month Report and Availability of Board Materials

Best regardes,

Neil

Neil D. Schuster

President & CEO

AAMVA

office: 703.908.5766; cell: 703.270.8932

AAMVA's members in the United States and Canada work collaboratively to support and improve
motor vehicle administration, safety, identification security and law enforcement.
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